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Good News! 

ave The PT Boat, Inc. has received approval from the State of Oregon of our eligibility 
for the Federal Surplus Property Program.  This eligibility provides us the opportunity 

to gain access to surplus government equipment.  With this goal achieved, our first intent 

is to secure title to the service barge (ex-YC-984) which we have had on loan from the U.S. 
Navy for the last 20+ years.  The barge gives us dry dock capability when the boat needs 
significant repair and provides access to our boat house during normal operation.  This 

acquisition will be a significant step toward ensuring the long term viability of our 
organization.  Thanks to Dick Sleeter for a lot of hard work to make this happen. 

 

 
       Note the Boat cradle on the barge – the only remaining original PT boat cradle 

 

Enhanced Shop Area and More 

 

onstruction is now in progress for enclosing our woodshop area (picture below) and to 
provide room overhead to construct a 700 sq. ft. area for display of PT 658 artifacts.  

Our goal is to create a self-contained, climate controlled viewing and display room to 
preserve our artifacts 
and to enhance tours of 

PT 658.  Also included 
will be an extended 
walkway from our main 

entrance to the display 
area with wheelchair 

access. 
 

Kudos to Bob Alton, Jim 

Mitchell, Bob Barnum, 
Ron Taylor, Bob Herbst, 

Walt Haynes, Jan 
Wojciechowski, and 
others for their great 

work on this project. 
 

 

 

S 

C 



 Page 3 of 8 
 

Center Engine Frame Repair 

he frames under PT 658’s center engine had significantly deteriorated since the boat 
was built in 1945 and needed to be replaced to ensure safe operation of the boat.  
During spring of this year, under the guidance of Port Townsend Shipwrights, Inc., 

our volunteers began work to repair these frames which are the main structural support 
under the 3,000 lb. Packard engine.  Raising and supporting the engine to gain access to 
the framing was technologically 

complex and safety was the 
uppermost concern throughout the 

work.  Repairs were completed in 
time for PT 658 to join Fleet Week 
during Portland’s June Rose 

Festival. Out-of-pocket project costs 
for the work totaled $8,442 but 

would have been far greater if not 
for the 525 hours of work 
contributed by PT 658 volunteers – 

thanks, guys! Pictured From left to 
right are Lowell Gillespie, Ron 
Taylor and Tom Cates, a few of the 

volunteers contributing time to this 
project. We also sincerely appreciate the support from the State of Oregon Historic 

Preservation Office and the Oregon International Air Show who provided generous grants 
to complete this work. 

 

New Boarding Ladder (and the volunteer process)! 

his boarding ladder looks a lot like the old one which was new for the Lake 

Oswego trip in August.  However, we apparently tried to board most everyone 

in Lake Oswego at one time which didn’t work well.  Bob 

Alton redesigned and built the new ladder just in time for 

the next excursion.  Thanks, Bob, for all the effort.  A work 

of art! 

his is a great example of matching up needs with skill 

sets, a process that’s kept the boat afloat all these 

years. Our volunteers come to us with skill sets that 

we can always match up with needs, whether it’s 

woodwork, electrical/electronics, fabrication, engineering, 

carpentry, painting, millwrighting, mechanical skills, 

administrative skills, or simply a willingness to learn.   If 

there’s skill set needed that we don’t possess and can’t 

locate, we set about teaching ourselves.  Our folks are talented!!!  What about 

you?  We need your talent.  Our president says, “If there’s one outstanding 

weakness about this organization, it’s that our volunteers are old; to survive, we 

need a regular infusion of new, younger volunteers.”  Consider becoming a PT 

658 Volunteer today.   

T 
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Winter Projects 

f course all play and no work would make us dull boys and girls so we have a list of 

winter projects, including rebuild of the port engine transfer case, repair of the 

starboard engine cooling pump, maintenance work on the jeep, construction of a new gate 

in the pier fence to facilitate hoist operation and continued work on development of the 

above mentioned woodshop, display area and walkway. 

 

Donors – Our Lifeblood 

ur own Jim Mitchell, a 14 year volunteer at PT-658 is 

shown at right setting up a new state-of-the-art table 

saw in the new woodshop area.  Nothing unusual about 

that except that Jim purchased this saw with his own 

money and donated it to the organization.  This saw has 

many capabilities and safety features that were sorely 

needed. But wait, that’s not all! In addition to the table 

saw, Jim also purchased and donated a new chop saw. 

We are truly in your debt, Jim, Many thanks!! 

 

  

 

 

en Morris was a machinist’s mate on PT-364 (Ron 18) in the 

South Pacific.  Among Ken’s personal possessions when he 

passed away was a 48 star American flag (WWII era).  Wally 

Boerger hosted a ride on PT-658 for the Ken Morris family this 

year and accepted the donation of this historic flag.  Wally is seen 

here raising the “new” colors.  Our sincere thanks to Ken Morris 

for his service to our country and many thanks to his family for 

this great donation, helping keep PT-658 truly authentic. 
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In Memoriam 

       

adly, PT 658 crew members who had their last patrol this year were Bob Dubay (left) 

a tireless cheerleader for PT 658, Beaty Lay (center) shown working on the 50cal gun 

turret and Bob Jackson & family (right) a past crewmember and major benefactor to PT-

658.  We truly miss all of these gentlemen and their many contributions to PT 658. 

 

s the end of the year approaches, please remember us with your tax deductible 

donations. 
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Donors:  November 13, 2014 – November 23, 2015 

We deeply appreciate the support from the following individuals, foundations and 

corporations who help significantly to sustain our efforts to restore and preserve PT 658! 

 

Anonymous 
J. Mark Atlas 
Jack Baker 
Sigrid Banks (Memory of Bill Skade) 
Edward L. Barnes 
Dennis Becker 
John Blair 
Stephen Blair 
Marty & Katie Boehme (Memory of Philip Shore) 
Wally & Eileen Boerger 
Harlan Bowe 
Thelma Bourbonnais (Memory of Jim Bourbonnais) 
Brad Bradburd 
Todd Bradish/Susette Lane 
Jean Brault 
Cheryle & John Briggs 
Barbara Brunkow 
Bob Burgan 
Joseph F. Burger 
Marlow L. Carter 
Sandy Carter 
William F. Casto (Memory of Dick Lowe, John Akin, Jim 
Brunnette) 
Darlene Chambers (Memory of Kenneth E. Morris) 
Wing Choy 
Stan Cook 
Patricia Corkill (Memory of James J Donahue) 
Corvair Society of America 
Steve Culbertson & Vanni Prichard 
David Danis 
Bob Day 
Will B. Day 
Van Decker 
Richard Dehlinger 
Stan Dickinson  
Donald Dinsmore 
Bob Donis 
Lynnette Downs (Memory of Chuck Kellogg) 
Jack & Marlene Duncan 
Jill Duncan (Honor of Jack Duncan) 
Daniel T. Enloe 
ESGR 
Patricia & Wayne Evans 
Bill & Ellen Farr (Memory of Chuck Kellogg) 
Brian Finn 
Irv Fletcher 
Darin Fong (Honor of Jack Duncan’s 90th Birthday) 
Chuck Fowler (Memory of Don Brandt, Dick Lowe, Chuck 
Kellogg) 
Dr. Leslie O. Fransom (Memory of Oral M. Fransom) 
Henry Grass, M.D. 
Donald Greaves 

Robert F. Grimm 
Richard & Joy Hanson (Honor of Bob Alton) 
Bob Harrison 
Bob & Linda Hart (Memory of Kenneth W. Gaw) 
Erik R. Hauge (Memory of LTJG Olaf F. Hauge) 
Mary Hayward (Memory of Bob Hayward) 
Michael R. Heilpern 
Roger Henderson 
Andre Philip Hilgersom, Megan Hilgersom 
Sharon Hoblit 
Wally Hoblit 
Robert Hyatt (Memory of Chuck Kellogg) 
Jim Irwin, Irwin Yacht Sales 
Bob Jackson 
William H. Jennings 
Lynn Kirwan 
Aaron Koelsch (Honor of Maury Hooper) 
IBM Matching Gifts Program (Matching Liz Ware) 
Todd Landwehr 
Leonard A. Larson (Memory of Walter W. Larson) 
Maxine Layton (Honor of Tom Cates) 
Brian Lester, Vortec Tooling Solutions, Inc. 
Lance Lewis 
Thomas Lewis  
Sharon Lewis 
Don Lindberg, M.D. 
Jim Lundak 
Donald Mannion 
Peter & Barbara Marsh (Memory of Chuck Kellogg & Andy 
Kerr) 
Charles & Veronica Martel 
J.E. Martinson 
Steven P. Martinson 
Francis McAdoo 
Martha McCready 
Military Vehicle Collectors Club of Oregon (MVCCO) 
Donald Miller 
Jonathan D. Moody 
Rod Moore 
Rod Morgan 
John Murdoch 
James Murphy 
Mike Neal 
Don & Diane Neet (Memory of Bud Neet) 
Lloyd H. Ness 
Patrick O’Connor 
Brian O’Mara 
Richard & Jean Odonnell 
Neal Patton/Sally Hogsette 
Plymouth Club (Bob Dimick, President) 
Mark Polloni 
Precision Wire Components 
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Doug & Cathy Prentice (Memory of Chuck Kellogg, Robert 
Dubay, Beaty Lay) 
Doug Price (Memory of Lt. A.E. Price) 
James B. Race 
Ken Ramsay 
Frank Ray 
Glenn Ray 
Fred Reck, B & F Holdings, LLC 
Audrey Robinson (Memory of Joseph Robinson) 
Thad & Mary Robinson (Honor of Frank Lesage) 
Bob & Julie Rocheleau (Honor of Jack Duncan’s 90th 
Birthday) 
John A. Runyan (Memory of Harry Wiedmaier) 
John W. Russell & Mary E. Fellows 
Rick Schaefer 
Craig Schmidt 
Joseph R, Schreiner (Memory of All Sailors Lost at Sea) 
Mark Shuford 
Richard N. Scoates (Memory of Richard Whitley Scoates, PT 
494, RON 33) 
Michael Seewald 
B.J. Simmons (Memory of Harry Wiedmaier) 
Herb Sims 
Hank Skade (Memory of Bill Skade) 
James B. Smith, Jr. (Memory of SGT John P. Dane, Jr.) 
Mr. & Mrs. P.M. Snyder, Jr. 
Larry & Mary Standifer (Memory of Bill Skade) 
Dick Stevens 
Michael Stevens 
Gary B. Streets 
Paul Sturges 
Peter & Joyce Swan 
Henry T. Swigert (Memory of Chuck Kellogg) 
John & Ruth Talbott 
Thunderbird Club Members 
Everett Trout 
Local 290 Plumbers & Steam Fitters 
Jim Unger 
United Way of the Columbia-Willamette 
United Way of King County 
USS Seminole Reunion 
USS Belle Grove Sailors 
Richard Vanderhyde 
John A. Van Huyck 

VFW Post 1173, Boise ID 
Mark & Gayle Walker 
Liz Ware, (Memory of Marsden Ware) 
John Watkinson 
Webfoot Inspections 
Wilfred D. Wells, MD (Honor of Jack Duncan) 
James L. West 
Owen “Obie” Williams 
Robert R. Williams III 
Dave Wilson 
C.J. Willis 
Randy Willis, MD (Honor of C.J. Willis) 
Jean Winsor 
Gary Wood 
Ernestine “Bebe” Zimmerman (Memory of Harvey  
Zimmerman) 
Foundation/Government Grants: 
Quest for Truth Foundation 
Intel Volunteer Grant Program 
The Jackson Foundation 
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation 
Oregon International Air Show 
Russell Fellows Family Fund 
State of Oregon – Preserving Oregon Grant 
 
Contributors of In-Kind Products and Services: 
American Metal Cleaning (exhaust manifold wash/dip) 
Peter Beitz (Oxy-Acetylene Torch) 
Wally Boerger (Pressure Washer) 
Bob Carroll (1944 Signal lens filter) 
Elaine Fetterman (Copy of “They Were Expendable”) 
Ken Fisher Family (48 Star WWII era flag) 
Chris Kellogg (Warehousing/storage for PT 658 Artifacts) 
Greenwood Projects (plywood) 
Huser Sales & Service, Inc. (Fire Suppression/Alarm System) 
Jim Keys (Flag from PT Boat 227) 
MSGT Regan Metcalf (Machine work- 72 40 mm A1 
projectiles 
Jim Mitchell (table saw, chop saw, shop equipment) 
Les Schwab Tire Center (jeep services) 
Frank Ray (uniform and photos) 
Joseph R. Schreiner (WW II magazine) 
Tidewater Environmental Services (fueling boom services) 

 
 
 

We have made every attempt to compile an accurate list of our contributors, and 

appreciate learning of omissions or corrections.  Please email updates to:  

pt.barb.1@gmail.com, or send to: Save the PT Boat, Inc., PO Box 13422, Portland, OR  

97213. 

 
 
 

Please see donation form on next page. 
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DONATE TODAY TO PRESERVE PT 658 FOR FUTURE GENERATIONS! 
 

We need your help!  Your contributions are needed to help preserve and restore PT 658!  Your 

donations assure that the restoration and preservation of our wooden PT boat (built in 1945) are 

conducted according to as-built condition, and meet today’s operational codes and standards.  
Please complete and return this form with your gift! 

 

Gift Amount:  $_________________ 

Giving Levels: 

____ Admiral ($25,000+)   ____ Ensign ($500 - $999) 

____ Commodore ($10,000 - $24,999)  ____ Master Chief ($250 - $499) 

____ Captain ($1,000 - $9,999)   ____ Petty Officer ($1 - $249) 

 

Name ________________________________________     Phone:_______________________ 

Address ______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________ State _____________  Zip ________________________ 

Email Address _________________________________________________________________ 

Newsletter preference:   ____ via US Mail    ____ via E-Mail 

Please send your check, payable to:   

Save The PT Boat, Inc. 

PO Box 13422, Portland, OR  97213 

 

Or go to our website (www.savetheptboatinc.com) and click on the “Donation” tab   

 

We are a non-profit organization (EIN #93-1162295), and your gift is tax deductible to the extent 

permitted by law.  For additional information, contact us at 503-286-3083, or at 

www.savetheptboatinc.com  ~  www.pt658heritage.org 

THANK YOU! 

 

http://www.savetheptboatinc.com/
http://www.savetheptboatinc.com/
http://www.pt658heritage.org/

